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November 8, 2022 
 
The Honourable François-Philippe Champagne, P.C., M.P. 
Minister of Innovation, Science and Industry  

  
 

 
   

 
Dear Minister: 

On behalf of Innovative Medicines Canada (IMC), I am writing to share our concern that the 
Patented Medicine Prices Review Board’s (PMPRB) revised draft Guidelines will make it even 
harder for Canadians to access new, life-saving medicines, and to request that you call upon 
the PMPRB to suspend its current consultation process to allow for meaningful consultation 
with industry, patient groups, and other stakeholders.  

The Guidelines changes released for consultation on October 6th create a completely novel 
regime for the companies subject to the PMPRB’s jurisdiction. Our analysis, which will be 
submitted to PMPRB in response to the consultation, will outline our significant concerns. 
However, the consultation process ends on December 5th, and the PMPRB has advised that it 
intends to finalize and implement the changes at the beginning of 2023. This expedited 
timeframe is completely inadequate given the importance of the Guidelines and their potential 
impact on patient access to new medicines in Canada.  

Presently, only 18 per cent of new medicines launched globally are available to Canadians on 
public plans. Unless the PMPRB’s draft Guidelines are significantly altered, they will further 
reduce access to new medicines for Canadian patients. 

Timely access to new medicines saves lives, helps reduce health care costs, contributes to 
economic productivity, and makes Canada a more attractive destination for investment and 
launching new medicines. As Minister of Innovation, Science and Industry, you can appreciate 
that domestic biomanufacturing capacity and securing supply chains is critical to protecting 
Canadians against future pandemics. To finish the fight against COVID-19 and respond to 
future threats, Canada needs to maintain and expand its life sciences sector. 

Additionally, by acting as a deterrent to future drug launches, the Guidelines are at odds with 
the government’s commitment to a National Strategy for Drugs for Rare Diseases and the 
Biomanufacturing and Life Sciences Strategy.  
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There is a better path forward, one that puts patients at the centre of our health care systems 
and that will encourage investment in Canada: it starts with a commitment from all 
stakeholders – governments, industry, patients, and researchers – to work together. The rapid 
response to the COVID-19 pandemic is a perfect example of what can be achieved when 
government and industry work collaboratively. 

To that end, we are requesting a meeting to discuss next steps for an appropriate consultation 
on the PMPRB’s revised draft Guidelines at your earliest convenience. We look forward to 
working with you and your colleagues to ensure that Canadians always have access to the 
medicines they need, when they need them. 

Sincerely, 

 
Pamela C. Fralick 
President 
 
 

  

  




